J P Henderson Elementary
SDMC Minutes

December 15, 2021
The SDMC began its meeting at 3:10 p.m.  The following members were present in the SDMC meeting:  Ben Beard-Teacher, Sonia Gamino-Teacher, Gina Lowry-Teacher, Elizabeth Clark-Teacher, Maria Cruz-Teacher, Sara Hendrix-Teacher, Melissa Ramos- Teacher Specialist/Special Education, and Maria Guerra- Principal.  The following items will be discussed into today’s SDMC meeting: 2021-2022 Data, Budget, Reading Night, Technology and COVID 19 Safety Updates.
1. Data:  Ms. Guerra talked about the HFWE Data that was shared with her from the SSO.  She explained how the HFWE data from our Elementary 3 area was compared to how the other schools did.  She stated that our students have gained, but we still have more areas to work on to reach the top.  Our school was in the middle showing we still need improvement with High Frequency Words in the First and Second Grade.  

2. Budget:  This school year we have the ESSER Funds which is providing us to have an Interventionist, Counselor for a year.  We are still in need of another Counselor.  It is based on the need of the school.  At the end of the school year it will be assessed on what needs are needed for the upcoming school year 2022-2023.  Additional Computer labs are forthcoming.  Looking at several areas of the school that would transform into the Learning Labs one for Reading and the other for Math.    Instructional Resources have been purchasing and is coming in.  The Resource and the SLC teacher will be receiving more instructional materials.  Ms. Hendrix will have the opportunity in getting another Teacher Assistant for her classroom.    Ms. Guerra also mention seeking to add another Ancillary class.  Also having Dance for the Spring in the afterschool. The students will need to be in good standings academically.  We will continue to have Afterschool Program. 
3. Tutorials will begin again the second week of January after the Winter Break.  Saturday tutorials will begin after the Martin Luther King Holiday.  Every Saturday we will host tutorials unless it is before a Holiday.  Teachers will receive the same rate of paid as the afterschool tutorials.  Clerks and Aids will be paid a different rate.  All students are invited to the Tutorials.  All tutorials will be monitored and documented for each student.  

4. Ms. Guerra mentions if teachers needed more Resources please send an email. Updates to the Copy Room will be coming soon.  New copiers were mention and discussed.  

5. COVID-19 Safety Updates:  All updates will be upcoming in January.  
The SDMC members after discussing all agenda matters voted and agreed to all the changes.  Ms. Guerra asked if any more questions and concerns.  Ms. Guerra thank all members for their time and suggestions. The meeting concluded at 4:10 P.M.

